
Inside this issue 

Principal’s Report ............... 2 

Student Info Transition ...... 3 

Teacher Blog ...................... 3 

Dorm Life ........................... 4 

Communications ................ 4 

Upcoming Events 

 Fall Play (Kaeppel),  
November 9 & 10 at 7pm 

 SOS Meeting  (Biltz),  
November 14  at 6:30pm 

 Thanksgiving Break,  
November 17—25 

 Thanksmas Banquet/Dance, 
November 30 

 Singing Saints Christmas 
Concert, St. Paul’s Church, 
Concordia, December 9 at 
7pm 

 

Saints Newsletter 
Saint Paul Parent Newsletter 

 

From the Executive Director 
Joshua Pease recently wrote about how teenagers are taking longer to become adults.  
Instead of the traditional ages of 10-19 years-old, studies show that adolescence continues 
all the way up to age 24.  Not everyone is the same, of course, but generally speaking, the 
greatest growth in the brain is between ages 14 and 26. 
 

Added to the dynamics of human development are the increased access to media,  
communication, and information.  Students are inundated with choices.  For many, it is 
overwhelming.  Two common trends emerge.   

1)    Lack of direction.  Young people are told that “they can do whatever they 
want,” but they don’t always have any idea what they want. There are too 
many choices and they don’t want to make the “wrong” one. 

2) Apathy.  So many options are given to take up our time (gaming, Netflix, etc.) 
that, after a while, nothing becomes important.  There is no passion about 
anything.  In spiritual terms this is often referred to as “acedia”.  Acedia is the 
laziness (or even aversion) regarding spiritual things.   

 

Arnold Kuntz (retired LCMS District President) has suggested that our lives get narrower as 
we get older.  In other words, when we are younger – with so much of our lives ahead of us 
– we have so many options.  We struggle to make choices because we don’t want to make 
any “bad” ones.  With age, our choices decrease and life gets narrower.  The roads we take 
become more obvious and certain. 
 

If only we could know what life would be like at a younger age - perhaps we could make 
better decisions.  Perhaps our young people just need more time to figure things out. 
 

While it is difficult enough trying to navigate through our culture of choice, the world keeps 
coming up with a surplus of really bad options.  The obvious benefit of a Christian high 
school is that God’s Word enables young people to discern the difference. 
 

In the end, our graduates will be facing a narrowing road that has a single, final destination.  
What a blessing to know already at the beginning what that destination is that God has 
prepared for us.  The roads in-between will then be straighter - regardless of the crisis or 
cross-roads that we might encounter on the way. 
 

Rev. Paul M. Mehl, Executive Director 
 

Servants of the Saints News 
Meeting Schedule: Wednesday, November 14, 6:30 p.m.  Biltz B  

SOS is thankful for the opportunity to serve SPLHS and for your support of SOS projects!  

Thanks to everyone who helped and participated in the rummage sale, homecoming events 

and other events! 
 

Upcoming Projects: 

Saints Christmas Concert, December 9: Plan on donating cookies, helping setup, or serve at 

the reception!  Watch the Facebook page for details and updates! “SOS-Servants of the 

Saints-SPLHS” GTGTG! 
 

Questions: Becky Haase, Chair   660-422-2234  becky@rabbit-trax.net;  

Dan Wing, Post-Chair;  Jen Isdell, Vice-Chair; Denise Balinski, Treasurer;  

Jodi Colwell, Secretary 

November 2018 



I will instruct you and teach 

you in the way you should 

go; I will counsel you with 

my loving eye on you.  

Psalm 32:8 

October 12 brought us to the completion of the first quarter of the school year.  I 
don't know about you, but it seemed to fly by.  We do not send out grade cards at 
this time, but you can check your child's progress by going online and seeing what 
their grade was as of October 12th.  Many activities are happening now in addition 
to class work.  District competitions will begin the week of October 22nd for cross 
country, football, soccer and volleyball.  We want to wish all our student athletes 
well and for them to know that we're very proud of the way in which they  
represented Saint Paul.  Thanks also to the coaches and managers who work so 
closely with them.  The drama department is busily working on their fall production 
at this time also. 
 

November 12 we will be holding a sexuality workshop for all of our students.  We'll 
divide into male and female groups and hold sessions for 9 & 10 graders and  
another session for 11 & 12 graders.  Mr. Clint Colwell will work with the young 
men and Ms. Allie Parkhurst will lead the young ladies' session.  We have done this 
in previous years and feel it's time well spent in leading discussions regarding  
topics concerning their sexuality and choices with which they are faced in their 
daily lives. 
 

On November 16, students will also be attending an assembly about cyber crimes 
and cyber safety at Santa Fe High School.  The presenter will be Special Agent  
Michael Daniels with the FBI. 
 

Thanksgiving break will begin after classes on Friday November 16th and classes 
will resume on Monday November 26th.  Please make travel plans accordingly.  We 
want students in classes on those days so that they can take full advantage of  
instruction.  We take seriously your trust that we provide a high quality, Christian 
education for your child.  Please, if you have concerns, do not hesitate contacting 
me at jbeerman@splhs.org or call me at 660-463-2238 ext. 226.  May God bless 
each and everyone of you.  
 

John Beerman, Assistant Principal       

“The wise man … Built his house on the rock.”  Matthew 7:24 

Principal’s Report 

From the Assistant Principal 

 
Some members of the senior class have 
already received their college  
acceptance letters while others are still 
trying to decide where to apply.  No 
matter where students are in the  
process, I am available to assist them.  I 
can help them research schools and  
programs of study, answer application 
questions, assist students in their search 
for scholarships, and provide letters of 
recommendation.  Most importantly, I 
want the students to know that I am 
here to be of service to them.  If I do not 
know the answer to a question, I will do 
my best to find the answer.  If you or 
your student has any questions  
regarding post-secondary plans please 
contact me.  
  

wŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴ ƭŜǧŜǊ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΥ  Two 
weeks notice is appreciated when asking 
a faculty member for a letter of  
recommendation.  When making the 
request for a letter of recommendation, 
the student should provide the faculty 
member with a curriculum vitae.     
 
Blessings, 
Meredith Marsh, Principal 
mmarsh@splhs.org 
660-463-2238  ext. 227 
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Teacher Blog 

In my past 7 years as teacher here at Saint Paul, I’ve been blessed to not only teach  
students in the classroom but also interact with them through extracurricular activities 
outside the classroom. Growing up I was blessed with influential teachers who also 
coached me in school activities, leading me to become a Lutheran high school teacher. 
While here at Saint Paul, I’ve been blessed to help coach Baseball, Girls’ Basketball, and 
Cross Country. I’ve found that through these sports I’ve been blessed to form closer  
relationships with students.  
 

As coaches we spend countless hours at practice, games, camps and team get-togethers 
where we see a different side of students than in the classroom. For students that might 
be quiet and reserved in the classroom we get to see a very different side of them outside 
of the classroom. I always look forward to seeing the students after school has ended, 
especially those who I no longer have in class for the semester.  
 

Students also get to see a different side of teachers as well. While talking with  
international students they have often remarked how much better they get to know their 
teachers at Saint Paul compared to their previous schools. I’ve found that this helps 
strengthen the bounds within the classroom as well.  
 

The inclusion of extracurricular activities here at Saint Paul is an important part of the 
educational experience here. Attributes such as being a hard worker, being a team player 
and focusing on something more than just yourself can be reinforced through sports.  
Lessons about being on time and handling adversity are taught daily. These lessons will be 
remembered and carried by students for the rest of their lives. For many students,  
extra-curricular activities allow them to form closer bonds with each other and to form 
lifelong friendships and memories. Most importantly, these extracurricular activities allow 
coaches to witness their faith through words and actions. Through devotions, prayers and 
our actions on the fields and courts we are able to give a powerful witness about our faith 
and actions.  
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aǊΦ 9ǊƛŎ DǊŀƳŜƴȊ 

.ǳƛƭǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪ 

2018 -2019  

We value the opportunity to work with you while your child is a student at Saint Paul.  As you 

are aware we transitioned to a new Student Information System (Educate) and new  

admissions/enrollment system (TADS) over the summer.  Unfortunately the Educate system is 

not able to efficiently handle all of our record keeping needs. To ensure that we are able to 

quickly produce accurate data for students, teachers, and parents we are going to transition 

back to iNOW, the Student Information Systems that we had used previously.  We know that 

this could cause some confusion and frustration, but after much discussion we really do believe 

it is best for our students to make this change. It will take us a couple of weeks to get  

everything transitioned on our end. For now, you will continue to use Educate to monitor  

student grades and attendance. We will send out more information in December when we are 

ready for parents and students to transition back to iNOW for grade and attendance  

information. Enrollment, re-enrollment, and tuition will all still be taken care of in the TADS 

system. We appreciate your patience with this matter. Please, feel free to contact Mrs. Marsh 

at any time with any questions you may have.    

  Important Student Information Transition 



Dorm Supervisors 

Girls:  Kourtnie Kroll 

Boys: Scott Borchardt 

Communications@splhs.org 

**To view the full calendar and upcoming events, please visit our  website @ www.splhs.org/school-calendar 

 

**To view the Sports Calendars, Upcoming Sporting Events, Tournament Brackets, and Pocket Calendar Changes, please  

visit  our website at www.splhs.org/athletics.   

 

**Sign up to receive Saints Alerts on your cell phone or via e-mail regarding: 

Emergency Information — Alumni — Athletic Announcements — Athletic Scores—Music — School News/Reminders — 

SOS: Servants of the Saints — Vacation Notices — Weekly Bible Verses  (You choose what categories you would like  

included!!)   {ƛƎƴ ǳǇ Ǿƛŀ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǇŀƎŜ ŀǘ www.splhs.org - /ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά{ŀƛƴǘǎ !ƭŜǊǘǎέ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǝƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ  

ǊƛƎƘǘ-ƘŀƴŘ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǇŀƎŜ 

 

**Visit us on Facebook at Saint Paul Lutheran High 

 

**Follow us on Instagram at saintpaulconcordia 

Communications Director 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ  

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ ŀǘ  

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎϪǎǇƭƘǎΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ  

Ŏŀƭƭ ǳǎ ŀǘ όсслύпсо-нноу ŜȄǘΦ нонΦ   

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ǿŀȅ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΗ 

Dorm Life 

hǇŜƴ 5ƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 5ŜŎƻǊŀǝƻƴǎΦ  

Sunday, October 28, was the first open dorm of the year, where students were able to visit the 

other dorm and see each other’s rooms. Each dorm is only open for an hour to upstairs visitors 

and the dorm students made sure their rooms were especially clean before visitors came. 

Showing off their room decorations and cleaning skills made for a loud and fun visit. The girl’s 

dorm even decorated their doors for Fall. Open dorms will continue once a month throughout 

the rest of the school year. 


